

**EMSCC Education Subcommittee
Meeting Minutes
April 21, 2023
9 a.m.**

[Click here to join the meeting](#)

+1 248-509-0316 Phone Conference ID: 136 797 916#

Attendees:

Members: K. Wilkinson-chair, M. Bentley, B. Jennison, T. Newton, C. Patrello, S. Pochik, D. Pratt, Dr. G. Smith, A. Steeby, E. Unger

Absent: L. Bowen, J. Hockman, N. Ishioka,

Guests: Angela Madden, Carol Robinet

Staff: Terrie Goode, Amanda Kinney, Rob Rudzki, Kallie Piette, Emily Baker, Sabrina Kerr

1. Call to Order

- The meeting was called to order at 9:04 a.m. by Kevin Wilkinson.

2. Approval of Agenda and Minutes – Motion to approve the agenda and minutes (Unger, Steeby). Approved.

3. Roll Call – see above.

4. Old Business

- Sexual Assault Training – Update – Terrie Godde
 - Terrie Godde is going through some cases, discussing the progress of EMS personnel on scene should react, next meeting for this topic is in May, to be ready in June or July, the training will be recorded and available on the website, this is training everyone will have to take.

5. New Business

- EMS Week May 21 – 26, 2023
 - There will be webinars with CEs everyday matching the theme of the day, went over the schedule, Friday is EMS recognition day, they are looking for good stories/candidates for above and beyond care recognition, send to Terrie Godde if you think of someone. More information on EMS week to come.
- AEMT Portfolio
 - There was a meeting with a workgroup to go over the AEMT portfolio, starting July 1, 2024, registry will no longer do psychomotor, similar to the BLS testing. The workgroup discussed doing another psychomotor based final in the classroom. All levels are retiring, there will no longer be off site registry psychomotor testing after July 1 2024, Terrie Godde will find out more information on the students that will have a gap in-between the switch to classroom psychomotor testing.
- CE categories – Update Administrative Rules
 - Terrie Godde shared with the group the new administrative rules, there are some categories missing for MFR item 3, they will start having conversations surrounding data, we could use department data from calls to see what is going well and what is not for specific CE, invite Johnny Wagner (biospatial data) into the Education meetings when we discuss this topic. May need to form a workgroup for this discussion. Emily Baker gave insight on the department's

efforts with ketamine use, the QATF Subcommittee is also finding items they are tracking with the new protocols, for use of education.

6. Additional Items from Attendees

- Attrition tracking (attendee tab in the portal) - Kinney
 - There is discussion of having the program directors add the students at the beginning of the classes, to track when students are removed or dropped. The purpose would be to find out when and why they are leaving, maybe there are tools that can be provided to help for successful completion. Emily Baker advised the group there will be a new survey tool to help gather that information. Andy Steeby suggested looking at the CoAEMSP reports for further information intending to improve recruitment and retention.
- IC PD credits – Kinney
 - Amanda discussed with the group of giving both initial and renewals applications 3 PD credits and the group agrees.
 - There may have to be a discussion with Emily Bergquist for potential site visit credits for the extra people that worked on the site visit, Emily Baker advised site visit credits may be possible. Also consider CoAEMSP self-study reports may give credits as well.

7. Adjournment

- **Motion to adjourn at 9:43 a.m. (Steeby). Adjourned.**